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MINUTES- AS IS 3/17/15 
CLARK COUNTY SCHOOL DISTRICT  

SPECIAL MEETING OF THE BOARD OF SCHOOL TRUSTEES  
ATTENDANCE ZONE ADVISORY COMMISSION 

DESERT OASIS HIGH SCHOOL, THEATER 
6600 WEST ERIE AVENUE, LAS VEGAS, NV 89141 

 
January 12, 2015           ___      6:00 pm  

 
Members Present        Members Absent  
Nicole Benson         Brian Krall 
Natalie Carter          Shari Lyman 
Albert Delgado        
Zan Hyer         
Lois Mack       
Cyndy Mahoney  
Mike Malone 
Marisol Montoya-Herrera 
Becky Nielson (arrived at 6:06) 
Tara Raines (arrived at 6:21) 
Anna Slighting  
Lori Walker  
 
Demographics, Zoning & GIS 
Rick Baldwin, Director II 
Steve Burda, Coordinator III 
Tony Weis, Coordinator II    
  
FLAG SALUTE 
 
PUBLIC COMMENT PERIOD 
Albert Delgado called for public comment on non-agenda items. 
None. 
 
ADOPTION OF AGENDA 
A motion was made to adopt the agenda as is.  
Motion:  Mike Malone   Second:   Marisol Montoya-Herrera  Vote:  Unanimous 
Brian Krall, Shari Lyman, Becky Nielson and Tara Raines were not present to vote.                     
 
INTRODUCTIONS 
Rick Baldwin introduced AZAC commissioners and Carolyn Edwards, Board of School Trustees, District F.  
Mr. Baldwin gave a brief presentation on the AZAC rules, regulations and public input process. 
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STATEMENT OF PURPOSE 
Rick Baldwin reviewed the two proposals to adjust the attendance zone boundaries of Beatty Elementary 
School, David Cox Elementary School, Frias Elementary School, Hill Elementary School, Reedom 
Elementary School, Ries Elementary School, Wiener Elementary School, and Wright Elementary School. 
Rick Baldwin reviewed proposals 1 and 2.   
 
Rick Baldwin called for public comment on the elementary school proposals. 
 
One parent from Frias Elementary School spoke in support of Proposal 1, as it moves fewer students. 
 
STATEMENT OF PURPOSE 
Rick Baldwin reviewed the two proposals to adjust the attendance zone boundaries of Canarelli Middle 
School, Faiss Middle School, Fertitta Middle School, Schofield Middle School, Tarkanian Middle School, 
Greenspun Junior High School, and Lawrence Junior High School.  Mr. Baldwin pointed out that there were 
corrections to the proposals, which were distributed to those who did not have a copy.  Mr. Baldwin 
explained phasing. 
 
Rick Baldwin called for public comment on the secondary proposals. 
 
One parent from Faiss Middle School spoke in support Proposal 2 or no change.   
 
A few parents from Fertitta Middle School and Christensen Elementary School expressed a desire for their 
students to remain at Fertitta Middle School and to promote from Christensen Elementary School to 
Fertitta.  Some will have students in two middle schools.  High school feeder alignment is also a concern. 
 
One parent from Tarkanian Middle School wants her second child to attend Tarkanian Middle School as her 
first did. 
 
One parent from Canarelli Middle School prefers Proposal 2, but doesn’t like the prospect of students in 
two middle schools. 
 
PUBLIC COMMENT PERIOD 
Rick Baldwin called for public input on non-agenda items. 
None. 
 
Rick Baldwin informed the public AZAC will make their final zoning recommendations to forward to the 
Board of School Trustees at the regular scheduled AZAC meeting to be held on Tuesday, January 20, 
2015, 9:30 am in the Board Room of the Edward Greer Education Center.  Zoning recommendations will be 
voted upon by the Board of School Trustees on February 26, 2015 at 4:00 pm 
 
ADJOURN 
The meeting was adjourned at 6:48 pm. 
Motion:  Ana Slighting  Second:   Cyndy Mahoney   Vote:  Unanimous 
Brian Krall and Shari Lyman were not present to vote.                     
 


